SENATE

Jeffrey Schoenberg, Co-Chairman Don Harmon Christine Radogno Steven Rauschenberger David Syverson Donne Trotter

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Dan R. Long



State of Illinois COMMISSION ON GOVERNMENT FORECASTING AND ACCOUNTABILITY (formerly Illinois Economic and Fiscal

Commission)
703 Stratton Ofc. Bldg., Springfield, IL 62706

HOUSE

Terry Parke, Co-Chairman Mark H. Beaubien, Jr. Frank Mautino Robert Molaro Richard Myers Elaine Nekritz

DEPUTY DIRECTOR

Trevor J. Clatfelter

December 21, 2004

Mr. Michael Rumman Director Dept. of Central Management Services Room 715 Stratton Ofc. Bldg. Springfield, IL 62706

Dear Director Rumman:

The Illinois Economic and Fiscal Commission is in receipt of a letter from Bruce Washington, the CMS Deputy Director for the Bureau of Property Management dated December 13, 2004, concerning the closing of a Department of Revenue facility located at 245 W. Roosevelt Road, West Chicago, Illinois.

As the executive branch officer with jurisdiction over this facility the Commission is requesting that CMS provide a recommendation for the closure of this facility that addresses the items outlined in 30 ILCS 608/5-10. This recommendation must be provided to the Commission within 30 days.

Please feel free to contact the Commission should you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Dan R. Long
Executive Director

DRL:bs Q136

CC: Bruce Washington
Deputy Director
Bureau of Property Management